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Remember in school when a teacher would threaten to document a 

student’s bad behavior on their permanent record? It sounds funny 

now, but such a record does exist and can have dramatic impact on your 

life — it is not a record of your personal behavior per se but of your  

credit history. 

 

You are entitled to a free credit report each year. This report will outline 

all of the accounts opened under your name and/or social security number 

including the available balance, credit limit and payment history of that 

account. When you receive your credit report, you need to make sure that 

all of the information included in the report is accurate. If you find inac-

curate information, immediately contact (over the phone and then in writing) the business who reported 

the inaccurate account information to the credit reporting agency and begin the process to have that in-

formation removed. Remember, accurate negative information is allowed on your credit report, inaccu-

rate information is not.  

 

If you haven’t seen a copy of your credit report before, you will probably be surprised by the amount of 

information contained in it. You may see accounts that you haven’t used in years or maybe don’t even 

remember having. If the balance on these accounts is zero, you are probably in the clear. If you see ac-

counts, however, that you don’t remember opening and there are balances due or negative payment his-

tory indicated, it may be a red flag that someone has stolen your identity. Contact the reporting agen-

cies immediately and place a fraud alert on your credit. A fraud alert is an indicator to the credit report-

ing agencies to contact you directly when an account is being opened or a loan is being requested in 

your name or social security number. This is not a sure-fire measure to preventing identity theft, but it 

is a good start. 

 

Colorado is one of 23 states that allows consumers to place a credit freeze on your credit report. A 

freeze prevents any new line of credit from being opened up in your name until the report is 

“unfrozen”. If you do not anticipate making a large purchase or needing a loan, a freeze may be a good 

option for you to learn more about. 

 

To obtain a copy of your credit report, go to www.annualcreditreport.com or call 1-877-322-8228. 

Both the web site and the phone number are secure lines and are sponsored by the three primary credit 

reporting agencies: Experian, Equifax, TransUnion. 

 


